REPORTS OF EVENTS: STUDY GROUPS

Sociology of Mental Health Study Group

Report of first meeting held at BSA Medical Sociology Group Conference, Friday 18th September 2004, 12.30-1.15pm

Convenors: Lydia Lewis and Louise Woodward

We were extremely pleased to see a total of 16 delegates attend this first meeting of the Sociology of Mental Health Study Group, the proceedings of which were most encouraging for the future of the Group. 

The meeting began with the convenors and others present introducing themselves. Referring back to a call for interest posted in the Spring issue of Med Soc News this year, Lydia then explained how Louise had expressed an interest in co-convening the Group and how between them they had arrived at the first workshop.  The reasons for setting up the group were explained as follows:

· Heightening the profile of the area of study.  It was felt that the Sociology of Mental Health is still somewhat marginalized with Medical Sociology as a whole, and although there seems to be a lot of activity in the area, there currently lacks a forum for bringing this together.

· Networking and information-sharing.  It was also felt that the Group could serve this function, particularly by enabling connections between people working in different kinds of environments (eg. Sociology Departments, Medical Schools, NHS Trusts, etc.)   

· Support.  There was a general feeling speaking to colleagues working in this area that it can be very challenging, especially if one’s work is challenging to the dominant psychiatric paradigm, and so the Group could also serve a support function by helping to bring together individuals with similar interests or perspectives.

A form to gather names and contact details was then circulated as discussion began around the following agenda items:

· Aims, objectives of the Group.  To those outlined above, the following ideas were added: 

· information-sharing could include circulating references and cross-fertilisation of papers;

· networking would serve the important function of enabling the sharing of ideas and facilitating collaboration.

· Scope of the Group. Discussion here centred on the ‘boundaries’ of Sociology of Mental Health, the political nature of decisions about substantive focus and who the Group should aim to include.  

· Substantive focus. Possible overlaps with other study groups, such as the Emotion Study Group within the BSA, were noted.  It was decided that the Group should not be too narrowly focused and should encompass more peripheral areas, keeping its boundaries ‘elastic’, particularly as barriers between Sociology of mental health and other area of study are breaking down.  However it was also acknowledged that the Group should be careful not to overlook issues of exclusion relating to mental health and should retain a user focus.  A short discussion ensued about whether the Group should be named ‘Sociology of Mental Health and Distress Study Group’ but it was decided that the shorter version of the name should be retained for brevity, whilst ensuring that the Group’s statement of intent makes clear that ‘mental health’ also encompasses mental distress/illness in analytical terms.  

· Group membership.  It was decided that the Group should be open to and encourage the joining of anyone with an interest and should not be confined to academics working in the field.    

· Group Activities.  

· Web site.  A Group web site within the BSA Medical Group web page should be set up by the end of the year.  It was stated by LL and LW that the above discussion would be used to formulate an introduction and aims/objectives of the Group for the site. Draft of these to be circulated to members for comment before being posted on the site.  LL and LW suggested that a link within the site to members’ details with associated areas of interest could serve a networking function. All members to be contacted about this. It was also suggested that the web site could also be used to post papers. LL and LW to look into the practical feasibility of this and to report back.  

· E-mail discussion list. A number of people expressed the view that members would not necessarily find this helpful as people often don’t have time for such ‘on-line discussing’. LL gave details of an on-line discussion group named Qualimentalhealth initiated by Janet Stoppard at the University of New Brunswick, Canada, that seems like it could be aiming to serve this function for qualitative researchers in mental health. Members to contact LL if they would like details about this.  

· Activism.  Suggestion that the Group could serve an activist function or at least help facilitate this.  Discussion of whether the Group would want to comment on Government policy documents, for example.  Decision that if members want to collaborate to do this, the best way would be through the Mental Health Alliance.  

· Seminars.  Decision to hold a day or half-day seminar in June next year. Venue tba but Edinburgh or Nottingham would be possibilities, as would be Bradford, home of ‘Critical Psychiatry’, or other centres of relevant activity.  Offers of help with organising a venue were received from members present.  Decision that the event should have a theme but this should be kept broad enough so as not to be too exclusive. The point was made that applications for funding (eg from ESRC) might help decide this.  Inviting speakers as well as putting out a call for papers would be a good idea.  The holding of more local seminars was also discussed as a good idea and although outside the scope of what the convenors could arrange in the next year, others would be welcome to use the group to organise such events. The website may be used, via the convenors, to notify the group of any forthcoming seminars which my be of interest.  Other ‘outputs’ in the form of publications from the Study Group’s events would also need to be kept in mind.

· Funding.  LL/LW to apply for funding for the June event from the SHI Foundation and also to look into other possibilities such as British Academy and ESRC (although it was felt that the latter would be more achievable in the second year of running).  Possibility that LW could get some financial support from her employer.  Paul Godin, BSA Medical Sociology study-group co-ordinator, stated that there is £150 available to each study group on an annual basis but groups are encouraged to self-fund eg. by charging a fee for attendance at events or to find alternative sources of funding as discussed.  
The meeting ended with the convenors thanking everyone for attending (and with attendees thanking us for initiating the Group!). It was decided that a similar meeting will be held at Med Soc next year when the Group’s development and activities will be reviewed.
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